
CITY OF FOSTER CITY/ESTERO MUNICIPAL IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT 
(CIP 455-626) SANITARY SEWER LIFT STATION IMPROVEMENTS – PHASE 5 

 
CONSTRUCTION ADVISORY NOTICE 
(LIFT STATION #21 – KETCH PARK) 

 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION 

 
At the July 17, 2017 District Board meeting, the Estero Municipal Improvement District (EMID) 
Board of Directors awarded the construction contract for CIP 455-626 to Anderson Pacific 
Engineering (Contractor). CIP 455-626 is the fifth in a series of projects to rehabilitate existing 
sanitary sewer lift stations to improve reliability of the wastewater collection system. The project 
includes rehabilitation of nine lift stations, which includes replacement of two standby emergency 
generators and nine electrical control cabinets. At this particular Lift Station, the existing wet well 
interior will get a new coating, and the pumps, valves, and the electrical control cabinet will be 
replaced. Lift stations are large underground wells where wastewater from the neighborhood is 
collected. Since the ground elevation in Foster City is flat, wastewater has to be pumped from lift 
station to lift station, and eventually to the treatment plant in San Mateo. There are 49 lift stations 
in Foster City that are maintained by the Estero Municipal Improvement District. Due to the highly 
corrosive environment within the lift stations, many of the components have exceeded their useful 
life. Major work items included in the project are installing bypass connections; repairing corroded 
wet well concrete; installing new protective coatings; replacing electrical components and control 
cabinets; and replacing valves, pumps, piping, and fittings. With these improvements and proper 
continued maintenance, the useful life of these lift stations will be extended. 
 
HOURS OF CONSTRUCTION 
 
Working hours will be between 8:00 AM to 5:00 PM, Monday through Friday. 
 
HOW WILL CONSTRUCTION AFFECT YOU? 
 
The City and the Contractor will make every effort to minimize inconvenience to the public during 
construction. We appreciate your patience and cooperation.  
 
Schedule: Starting September 10, 2018 (approximately 9-10 weeks) 
 
Noise: The work will result in a temporary increase of noise. 
 
Traffic: To facilitate timely completion and ensure public safety as well as safety of the 
Contractor’s personnel, temporary re-routing of pedestrian traffic through the work area may be 
required. Please observe the posted signs around the work area. The Contractor will install 
temporary construction fence around the perimeter of the work area to secure the work site. 
 
MORE INFORMATION 
 
For more information, please contact the City’s Project Manager, Allan Shu, at (650) 286-3271, 
ashu@fostercity.org, or the Contractor, Michael Gossett, at (408) 316-7986, 
mgossett@andpac.com. The project information on the City’s website www.fostercity.org will be 
updated as more information is available. 


